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COVER PHOTO 

This months photo is by Melissa Engelhard. The photo was taken at Gea Fish Bowl in September of 2013. 

òThis amazing clam was just waiting for the photo op. I obliged.ó 

If you would like to have your photos highlighted in the newsletter, please send your submission to the Club 

Secretary at mjengelhard@gmail.com.  

Each month the cover will be graced by photos from a Club member. Selections are made by the EC voting 

for photos with no indication of who they belong to. If your photo is selected, you will  

Receive a certificate for a free T-shirt from the Club Dive Locker.  
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President  

 John Pennington  

 

KSC Friends, 

  

 

 I would very much like to express my gratitude for the humbling support and condolences that 

I have received from so many KSC members as I dealt with my fatherõs heart failure and funeral this 

last month.  The KSC has been an extended family for my wife and I and we have dove with some of 

the best people in the World. The diving and the fellowship have been incredible and I want to thank 

you for the opportunity to serve this club in various capacities. 

  

 Iõve been fortunate to serve as President for three terms, Environmental Officer, and other 

positions as a regular member supporting events, a Dive Master doing KSC orientations, vendor 

renting/selling gear, and as an Instructor training such wonderful people. Time is soon approaching 

for me to leave this KSC family to rejoin my biological family and I just wanted to express my grati-

tude to those who made serving the KSC something I was passionate about.   

 

 Iõll soon be diving again in cold rock quarries or expensive trips to get my SCUBA fix but, Iõm 

positive that I will think back on my time here, the dives, my students, TDY guests, and my KSC 

friends for the rest of my life. 

 

 

John D. Pennington, PADI MSDT 

President, Kwajalein Scuba Club 

John  and Kaela Pennington 

OCTOBER SCUBA CLUB MEETING IS: 

OCTOBER 9, 2013 

7 PM @ THE PACIFIC CLUB 
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Vice President ñ Matt Ziemba  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tips taken from www.sportdiver.com, article by 

Christian Loader/Scubazoo 

  

 Tips for shooting photos on a wreck dive: 

 

1. Use a good guide that can show you the best 

places for photographs. 

2. Study a map of the wreck prior to diving. 

Note the ascent/descent line, direction of the 

bow and stern, and any hazards. 

3. Exposed areas, bow, stern, and top of a 

wreck often have strong currents. 

4. For Kwajñno penetration diving! 

5. Have a good dive light or a focus light 

attached to your camera to explore parts of 

the wreck that may be dark. This also allows 

you to focus more easily. 

6. Get another diver to model for you to get an 

idea of scale.  

7. Isolate the diver with a blue background and 

have them point a light toward you to focus 

attention. 

8. Shoot prominent structures and shapes of a 

wreck with harsh lines, and the natural 

growth that covers it.  

9. When shooting a large part of the wreck, use 

a powerful setting on your strobe. Position 

them just behind the cameraõs port, far away 

and pointing very slightly outward.  

10. To brighten up the surrounding water, use a 

slower shutter speed, while keeping an f-stop 

of f/8.  

11. If you have an extra strobe, position it òoff-

cameraó to back-light a subject.  

12. Make use of natural sunlight on very shallow 

wrecks and shoot without strobes. Set the 

cameraõs white balance manually and shoot 

with the sunlight behind you.  

Treasurer ñ Shawn Mirowitz  

Currently, the SCUBA Club is undergoing a financial 

audit. It is expected to be completed within the next 

few weeks.  

This means that any payments or checks will also 

be delayed.  

Jim òMacó McGuire 

DIVER QUOTE: 

     òDrink water, breathe airñnever 

get the two mixed up.ó 
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Secretary  

Melissa Engelhard  

Greetings and salutations! 

 

 Thanks to everyone that turned in their 

photos for the newsletter. It was a tough deci-

sion, but the EC saw all TEN cover pages and 

chose this monthõs cover. The other photos I 

have included within the newsletter this month. I 

hope you enjoy them as much as I did.  

 

Just to make it clear:  I put covers together for 

the newsletter and let the EC vote on the photos 

and that is how they are chosen. (I say that be-

cause mine is on the cover this month and I did-

nõt vote for it.) The photo was taken out at the 

Fishbowl at Gea and the dive was beautiful and 

clear.  This amazing clam just sat there wanting 

to be seen and now it is! 

 

I am also introducing our new contributor, John 

Tippets, an Advanced Open Water Diver, Life-

guard, and Student on Kwaj. Itõs exciting to see 

him branch out and see the dive from his point 

of viewñwelcome John! 

 

Until next monthñTime for water therapy! 

Chief Dive Supervisor  

Melissa Oliver  

 

Hi everyone!   Your Dive Supervisory Council 

(DSC) is made up of Dive Masters (DM) and 

Instructors that have been members of the 

club in good standing for at least 6 months.  

The DM or Instructor must apply to the DSC, 

who then vote to accept them or not.   

 

DSC members volunteer at club events to 

make sure everything runs smoothly and we 

have a safe, fun time!   These are the people 

in the red shirts that you see at meetings and 

events.   

 

The DSC meets quarterly to discuss matters of 

the club, event coordination, and present any 

issues to the Executive Council which is made 

up of club officers.  The DSC also has a teen 

member-at-large, Maddy Greene, who repre-

sents teen members.   

 

We need another 2 members-at-large from 

the club.  If you are interested in becoming 

more involved with your scuba club, please 

contact me.   

 

Thanks and dive safe! 

MO 

Melissa Engelhard 
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Safety and Training Officer  

Doug Hepler  

Dive Locker Officer  

Chris Ziemba  

 Hello divers!  

 My name is Chris Ziemba, and Iõm the 

dive locker manager. My goal is to stock 

merchandise that all of you want to buy, so 

please let me know if you have suggestions 

or requests! We have some new merchan-

dise in for this meeting. We received our 

2013 Rum Reggae print as well as some 

hoodies, long sleeve shirts, menõs t-shirts, 

womenõs t-shirts, and even some kidõs 

shirts. Some of these were ordered in lim-

ited numbers, so come by early to get what 

you need.  

 Check out the Facebook page for some 

pictures of the new gear.  

 

 I look forward to seeing you before the 

meeting! 

 

Chis 

The Hangover Cure for Divers 

By Selene Yeager 

Abridged from www.sportdiver.com 

Too much alcohol leads to dehydrationñone of 

the  leading causes of decompression sickness. 

Diving itself is plenty dehydrating, as you are 

breathing dry air and the diuresis (lots of peeing 

in the water) that you get from immersion. Add-

ing to it with a hangover is just asking for trou-

ble.  

According to Dr. Mary Ann Everhart-McDonald, 

òDehydration not only makes you fatigue faster, 

it also decreases the amount of blood available 

for gas exchange and may slow nitrogen removal 

from your body, leaving you at increased risk for 

decompression illness.ó  

¶  Limit your drinks to two or three the night 

before a dive.  

¶ Eat the night before, eat plenty of food with 

your booze to help slow alcohol absorption 

and prevent low blood sugar.  

¶ Order a pitcher of water and drink two 

glasses of water for every alcoholic drink. 

¶ Drink three glasses of water before going to 

bed and take Motrin (ibuprofen) to reduce 

headache-causing inflammation. òwhen you 

get up to urinate during the night, drink 

more water and take more Motrin.ó Dr. 

Lewis Kohl 

¶ Head off a mild hangover in the morning by 

getting up an hour or two before you have 

to, drink a big glass of water or Gatorade, 

take ibuprofen, and go back to bed until you 

have to get up.  

¶ If you still wake up bleary-eyed and hairy-

tongued, skip your morning dive. The ocean 

will always be there and itõs simply not worth 

the risk.  
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 This photo is believed to have been taken by 

the  Army in late 1956.  If this is the case, The KSC 

may have been started as early as 1956 and not 1957 

as originally believed.  

 For years we believe the club was started in 

the early 60's based on an Hourglass article I have 

found.  Then this photos and a membership card ar-

rived one day moving the date to 1957. 

 Now,  based on information, the Kwajalein 

Scuba Club was founded in 1956, putting it as the 

same age as some of the early California clubs. 

 

 

(Secretaryõs note: when we are able to, we will 

change the logo to represent this information. ) 

 

 

Environmental Officer  

Bill Williamson  

Tank House Manager  

Sam Engelhard  

òTanks A Lotó  

Reminder: Tank house volunteers are always needed! 

Just show up at 1600 Sunday. The work is hot and hard 

but the company is COOL! 

Maintenance topic: 

 Over the last month we have had a couple of 

tanks labeled òBad O-Ringó with a piece of tape and the 

Date. Thank you for reading last monthõs tank labeling 

guidelines. However, o-ring replacement is something 

all divers should be able to do on their own.  The club is 

equipped with the needed supplies and tools to do this. 

O-ring replacement: 

 On the back side of the charging station there 

is a metal post with an o-ring removal tool and many o-

rings. 

1. Pick up the tool and an o-ring. 

2. At the tank, open the o-ring tool and there is 

pick inside. 

3. At the front of the valve where the o-ring is, use 

the pick to pry the old o-ring out of the o-ring 

channel. 

Note: At the 12 oõclock position on the inside of the o-

ring channel the channel is flared in just a little bit to 

make getting the pick under the o-ring a little easier. 

4. Once the old o-ring is out, check the channel for 

dirt or o-ring remnants, and use the pick to 

clean out the channel. 

5. After the channel is cleaned out press in a por-

tion of the o-ring into the channel and do the 

same (about 180 degrees out) on the other 

side of the channel. 

Continued on Page 9 

T. Dralle 










